Russell Squire Chair

Will Brightbill District Manager



505 Park Avenue, Suite 620 New York, N.Y. 10022-1106 (212) 758-4340 (212) 758-4616 (Fax) www.cb8m.com – Website info@cb8m.com – E-Mail

The City of New York Community Board 8 Manhattan

July 31, 2023

Jeffery Drebin, MD Acting President & Chair, Department of Surgery Memorial Sloan Kettering Cancer Center 1275 York Avenue New York, New York 10065

RE: Memorial Sloan Kettering Cancer Center Pavilion

Dear Dr. Drebin,

At the Full Board meeting of Community Board 8 Manhattan held on July 19, 2023, the board approved the following resolution by a vote of 39 in favor, 1 opposed, 2 abstentions, and 0 not voting for cause.

WHEREAS the maximum height of the building envelope will be no more than 594 feet; and

WHEREAS the proposed Pavilion will utilize virtually all of the available Floor Area derived from the change in zoning and virtually all the remaining Floor Area of the 2001 LSCFD; and

WHEREAS Operating Room Floors and Patient Floors will require 18-foot and 15-foot floor to floor heights respectively; and

WHEREAS MSK has committed to constructing a new cancer Pavilion that meets the highest standards of carbon neutrality possible; and

WHEREAS MSK has committed to constructing the building using union labor for both onsite construction and offsite fabrication; and

WHEREAS MSK has committed to coordinating with P.S. 183 on noise mitigation and minimizing the impact of construction on P.S. 183; and

WHEREAS CB8 is home to multiple world class healthcare institutions, including MSK, with several concentrated in the vicinity of the proposed site; and

WHEREAS MSK has committed to implementing the highest levels of noise mitigation, dust control, and pest control during construction and demolition; and

WHEREAS MSK has committed to holding monthly meetings with local residents and stakeholders to provide updates on construction and address any concerns;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that Community Board 8 Manhattan requests MSK incorporate the following recommendations in their Zoning Application and the Revocable Consent Application:

- Replacement of all housing in the current on the site with new housing units in Community District 8:
- A design that meets the needs of MSK to care for the projected increase in cancer patients in a lower profile structure than currently proposed;
- That the new Pavilion meet the highest standards of carbon neutrality possible, as proposed by MSK;

- That MSK construct the building using union labor, as proposed by MSK;
- That MSK require union labor to be used for off-site fabrication, as proposed by MSK;
- That MSK design the building exterior with material that does not reflect light onto the surrounding community including residences and parks;
- That MSK implement the highest levels of noise mitigation, dust control, and pest control as proposed by MSK;
- That MSK ensure adequate lighting on its construction fencing to ensure a well-lit and safe community;
- That MSK install artwork on the construction fence to beautify the neighborhood during the sixyear construction duration;
- That MSK coordinate noise mitigation plans with P.S.183 to minimize the impact of construction activities on the students at P.S. 183, as proposed by MSK;
- That MSK maximize the use of greenery in the facility design and install greenery in front of the Schwartz building;
- That MSK work to mitigate the traffic back-up at the parking garage;
- That MSK holds monthly meetings with the community during the course of construction to apprise the community of construction progress and next steps, and receive feedback regarding any concerns, as proposed by MSK;
- That MSK post on the construction site and its website an emergency phone number that is different from 311, for community concerns about construction activities;
- That MSK, in their traffic studies, pay particular attention to the following issues:
 - o Drop-off on York Avenue (although this will be "prohibited" under the proposal)
 - O Queuing for parking on York and both side streets
 - Traffic headed to and from the FDR Drive at 62nd Street
 - o Garage capacity both in the Pavilion and surrounding neighborhood
 - Possible effects of Congestion Pricing both on neighborhood parking capacity, and increased traffic from the 59th Street Bridge
- That MSK conduct shadow studies and make mitigation proposals for the effects of shadows from such a tall building
- That MSK present an appropriate aesthetic solution for the generally acceptable skybridge proposed to connect the Pavilion with the existing hospital to the north.

Please advise us of any action taken on this matter.

Sincerely,

Russell Squire

Anthony Cohn and Felice Farber

Russell Squire Chair Anthony Cohn and Felice Farber Co-Chairs, MSK Pavilion Task Force

cc: Honorable Eric Adams, Mayor of the City of New York Honorable Mark Levine, Manhattan Borough President Honorable Jerry Nadler, 12th Congressional District Representative Honorable Liz Krueger, NYS Senator, 28th Senatorial District
Honorable José M. Serrano, NYS Senator, 29th Senatorial District
Honorable Edward Gibbs, NYS Assembly Member 68th Assembly District
Honorable Alex Bores, NYS Assembly Member, 73rd Assembly District
Honorable Rebecca Seawright, NYS Assembly Member 76th Assembly District
Honorable Keith Powers, NYC Council Member, 4th Council District
Honorable Julie Menin, NYC Council Member, 5th Council District